
Introduction to the Season 
No Christian is solitary. 
Through baptism we 
become members one of 
another in Christ, members 
of a company of saints 
whose mutual belonging 
transcends death:            
One family, we dwell in him, 

one Church, above, beneath; 
though now divided by the stream, 

    the narrow stream of death.                 
(Charles Wesley) 

 

All Saints’ Day and the Commemoration of the 
Faithful Departed on All Souls’ Day both celebrate 
this mutual belonging. 
 

All Saints’ Day celebrates men and women in whose 
lives the Church as a whole has seen the grace of God 
powerfully at work. It is an opportunity to give thanks 
for that grace, and for the wonderful ends to which it 
shapes a human life; it is a time to be encouraged by the 
example of the saints and to recall that sanctity may 
grow in the ordinary circumstances, as well as the 
extraordinary crises, of human living.  
 

The Commemoration of the Faithful Departed 
celebrates the saints in a more local and intimate key. It 
allows us to remember with thanksgiving before God 
those whom we have known more directly: those who 
gave us life, or who nurtured us in faith. 
Redemption is a work of God’s grace; it is God who 
redeems us in Christ and there is nothing to be done 
beyond what Christ has done. But we still wait for the 
final consummation of God’s new creation in Christ; 
those who are Christ’s, whether or not they have 
passed through death, are joined in prayer that God’s 
kingdom will be revealed finally and in all its fullness. 
We also sense that it is a fearful thing to come before 
the unutterable goodness and holiness of God, even for 
those who are redeemed in Christ; that it is searing as 
well as life-giving to experience God’s mercy; and this 
instinct also is expressed in the liturgy of All Souls’ Day. 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
St Mark’s will be hosting a talent night on 21st November 
from 7pm, to raise some much-needed funds.  You will be 
able to watch from your own home while we stream all 
the talented people of St Mark’s right to your front room! 
An eventbrite link is coming soon.  If you are one of 
those talented people who want to take part please 
video yourself doing a song, dance, poem, acrobatics, 
showing us a painting you have done, telling some jokes 
or a story you have written or something to entertain 
us.  Send your video by email to (penny.smith-
orr@hotmail.co.uk) or Josh ( j.dumbrill@icloud.com) by 
Friday 13th November. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

St Mark, at 6pm today, we will celebrate the Mass 
of The Commemoration of the Faithful 
Departed/ All Souls’ Day. If you attend this evening, 
will be asked to light a candle to remember with 
thanksgiving before God, those whom you love but see 
no longer. Please send the names whom you wish to 
remember to Mother Roxanne via text/WhatsApp 
to 07723 038215 or email mtrroxanne@gmail.com 

Welcome to the United 
Benefice of Holy Innocents & 
St. Mark, South Norwood 

 

Sharing God's grace and love in our community 

 

1st November 2020 
Parish Priest: Mother Roxanne Hunte 
Asst. Priest: Mother Susan Wheeler-Kiley 
____________________________________________ 

ALL SAINTS’ DAY 
 

President, Mother Susan Wheeler-Kiley 
Preacher, Canon Ivelaw Bowman    

8am and 10am Parish Mass  
via: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCoyzfpScnrT4W9D8X11
RmDQ	
or 

 
 

_________________________________________ 
This week's diary 

 

St. Mark is opened for Livestreamed 8am (BCP) 
and 10am (Commom Worship) Sunday Masses for 
both parishes, while Holy Innocents is open for 
10am Parish Mass on Thursdays.  
 Prayers continue to pray for all who are not yet able 
to return to the Church building. We continue to give 
thanks for what God has done for us, in spite of the 
unprecedented times in which we find ourselves. 

 

CHURCH NOTICES 
 

Pastoral Care: Mother Roxanne is still available on 
Tel. 020 8916 1830 or Mobile 07723 038215 or  
mtrroxanne@gmail.com  Mtr. Roxanne is not available on 
Mondays; or Mother Susan (07890 780572) on Fridays. 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

For your prayers 
For Archbishops Justin and Stephen. For the bishops in 
our link Dioceses of Zimbabwe; and Fr. Dupwa and the 
people of St. Philip, Mkoba Gweru, our link parish in the 
Diocese of Central Zimbabwe.  For our bishops in this 
Diocese, Christopher and Jonathan, Richard and 
Karowei. For those in need – Enid, Alec, Una, Ted, Mick, 
Linda, Helen, Jennifer and Reuben, Marie-Gabrielle, Kay, 
Wilfred, Vera, Claude, Barry and Valerie, Sheila and David 
Fuhr. The bereaved – the Emsden and Wathen families; 
The recently departed - Julie Emsden, Bob Wathen. 
Years Mind. 	
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

	




